
 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
Term 3 has started well with the number of students with an attendance rate of 90% plus increasing. 
This means we have more students in class learning and making the most of the opportunities 
presented to them at school. Our senior students have had a good number of NCEA credits added over 
the last two weeks and a summary of their results can be found later in the newsletter. 
 
We are very proud of the achievements of our students; we will continue to celebrate the students 
who gain Excellence grades in assessments during whole school assemblies. Our next whole school 
assembly is Week 7. Parents and whānau are welcome to join us for our celebrations.  
 
Last term we all spent a lot of time making sure our students were in the correct uniform. We are very 
grateful to all students and whānau that worked with us to make this happen. We will continue to 
support students in this area whilst upholding our high expectations. Our students look fantastic in 
their uniform around school. The next challenge is for our students to take these high expectations 
into our community. They should always be wearing their uniform with pride; this includes on the way 
to and from school.  
 
This week we had our annual winter sports exchange with Waiopehu College. I was so impressed with 
the behaviour and sportsmanship of our students. They certainly displayed our school values of Aotea, 
Taupaenui and Paepae during the exchange. Unfortunately, we narrowly lost the exchange 3-2. Our 
students and staff enjoyed the day and meeting students from Waiopehu College. We have two more 
winter sports exchanges this term: Whanganui High School for the senior teams and Manukorihi 
Intermediate for our Year 7 and 8 students.  
 
Thank you to all parents and whānau who attended our parent teacher interviews in week one. It was 
great to connect with you to discuss your child’s learning. If you were unable to connect at this time 
and would like to connect with a specific teacher, please email or ring the office or email the teacher 
directly. Parent portal is also a great resource for parents to access attendance and assessment grades. 
If you have forgotten your login, please contact the office.  
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This week we had the Attitude team deliver the following presentations to our students: 
 

• Year 7/8 Tackling Technology - Safety, Social media and Bullying 
• Year 9/10 Hardwired - Drugs, Alcohol and Peer Pressure 
• Year 11/12/13 Relationships with Attitude 

If you would like to find out more about Attitude, here is the link to their website. Attitude 

 

Kia eke atu ki Taupaenui o te tangata 
People reaching their full potential 

 
 
 
 
Ngā mihi 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 

 

 

 

https://www.attitude.org.nz/


NCEA Update 

We are very pleased to share our NCEA results with you. Results for the Common Assessment 
Activities (Literacy and Numeracy tests) that our Year 10 and 11 students sat in May should be 
available next week from NZQA.  

Year 9 students 

24 students have Level 1 NCEA credits on the system. 

Year 10 students 

53 students have Level 1 NCEA credits on the system. 

15 students have Literacy. 

21 students have Numeracy. 

 

Level 1 achievements (142 students) 
59 students have Literacy 
82 students have Numeracy 
2 students have already passed Level 1 
Number of 
credits 

0+ 10+ 20+ 30+ 40+ 50+ 

Percentage 17% 18% 23% 18% 15% 7% 
Students need 60 credits at each Level 1, plus the literacy and numeracy co-requisites to pass Level 1.  

Level 2 achievements (113 students) 
101 students have Level 1 Literacy 
105 students have Level 1 Numeracy 
81 students have Level 1 NCEA 
15 students have Level 2 NCEA 
Number of 
credits 

0+ 10+ 20+ 30+ 40+ 50+ 

Percentage 7% 10% 19% 23% 14% 27% 
Students need 60 credits at each Level 2, plus the literacy and numeracy co-requisites to pass Level 2.  

Level 3 achievements (67 students) 
60 students have Literacy 
60 students have Numeracy 
59 students have Level 1 NCEA 
56 students have Level 2 NCEA 
3 students have Level 3 NCEA 
24 students have UE Literacy 
Number of 
credits 

0+ 10+ 20+ 30+ 40+ 50+ 

Percentage 10% 4% 28% 28% 12% 13% 
Students need 60 credits at each Level 3, plus the literacy and numeracy co-requisites to pass Level 3.  

  



 

IMPORTANT DATES 
CAA Reading Thursday, 12 September 
CAA Writing Friday, 13 September 
CAA Numeracy Monday, 16 September 
CAA Catch Up Tuesday, 17 September 
Year 12-13 Practice Exams 18 - 24 September 
L1 non-end of year Digital 
Submissions 

Week 6-10 (a more detailed timetable 
will be out in the next newsletter) 

Level 1 Practice Exams 14 - 18 October 
 

 

After School Senior Academic Support 
The following opportunities are available for students to seek extra 
support in their subjects during Term 2, 3.15 - 4pm 
Sciences Tuesday – JBA 

Wednesday – GBA 
Thursday – EPL/TWI, B10 

Mathematics L2 – Tuesday 
L1 – Wednesday 
L3 – Thursday 

Photography 
Visual Arts 

Monday 
Tuesday 

Digital Technology Thursday 

English Monday 

Te Reo Thursday 5-7pm, K1 

Our Social and 
Emotional 

Learning focus 
for this week. 
This work is 

completed each 
morning in 

Whānau Hui. 
 



  



ERO research on Relationships and Sexuality Education 
Our school has been selected to take part in national research by the Education Review Office, about 
Relationships and Sexuality Education. This means that some students may be invited to take part in 
focus group interviews early next term, that will ask them simple questions about their teaching and 
learning related to this area of the curriculum. The interview questions are designed to be appropriate 
to their level of the curriculum.  

If your child is to be invited to take part in a focus group, you will be asked to provide your consent 
first. The ERO team will be at school on 9 August to undertake this research. 

 
School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored 
to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with procedures for 
behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
 
  

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 
 

 
 
Policies for review Term 3 

Concerns and Complaints  
Media 
Performance Management 
Professional Development 
Protected Disclosure 
Staff Conduct 
Staff Leave 

 
Please login to SchoolDocs at any time to read and give feedback on these policies. 
 

 
  

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


Tuakana Teina Time (Fridays 1.45pm – 3.00pm) 

The wider school community is welcome to join us for events highlighted orange. 

Term Three   

Week 1  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 26 July  – TSB Hub 

2  Attitude Presentation 
 Mathletics for Juniors 

3  Kapa Haka Practice 

4  Kapa Haka Practice 

5  Kapa Haka Practice  

6  Inter-Awa Kapa Haka Comp – Friday, 30 August  –  TSB Hub 

7  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 6 September  –  TSB Hub 

8  Study for Seniors 
 Spelling Bee run by Junior Leaders 

9  Tabloid Sports - Juniors 
 Senior – exams 

10  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 27 Septmber  –  TSB Hub 
  

Term Four   

Week 1  Whole School Assembly – Friday, 18 October  –  TSB Hub 

2  Colour Run 

3  End of Semester Two  
 Study for Seniors 
 Student Challenge for Juniors 

4  STEM Challenge 

5  Goofy Games 

6  Tabloids 

7  Camp meetings 
Blue indicates Juniors Only weeks. 
 
The tuakana–teina relationship, an integral part of traditional Māori society, provides a model for 
buddy systems. An older or more expert tuakana (brother, sister or cousin) helps and guides a younger 
or less expert teina (originally a younger sibling or cousin). In a learning environment that recognises 
the value of ako, the tuakana–teina roles may be reversed at any time. For example, the student who 
yesterday was the expert on te wā and explained the lunar calendar may need to learn from her 
classmate today about how manaakitanga (hospitality) is practiced by the local hapū.  

The concept of a tuakana–teina relationship / Aspects of planning / Teaching and learning te reo 
Māori / Curriculum guidelines / Home - Te reo Māori (tki.org.nz) 

 

 

https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/5f63dba8a8595f254982263ef4dee5b9.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/2e3a3f549e72f3b7767fc02bcb173769.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/17e435ed026c8c22a1afab2e434735a1.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/var/tki-trm/storage/original/audio/37bc837c8439adab7057df34818231c8.mp3
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship
https://tereomaori.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-guidelines/Teaching-and-learning-te-reo-Maori/Aspects-of-planning/The-concept-of-a-tuakana-teina-relationship


Cell Phone Implications 
Our front office staff are finding it difficult to locate students during break times if they need to leave 
school for appointments. Please communicate to your child before school if they have an appointment 
that day. Alternatively, please communicate your child’s appointment time to the office outside of 
break times so they can get a message to their classroom.   

Break times are Morning tea 11.15am – 11.45am / Lunch 1.15pm – 1.45pm 

 

Confiscated Cell Phones 

First time offence: Student cell phones can be collected by students at the end of the day. If a student 
is leaving early during the day, the office will ring home to confirm the student is not returning later 
in the day before they will issue them their cell phone.  

Second and subsequent offences: Student cell phones will need to be collected by a caregiver. If they 
are leaving early, a parent will still need to come to school to collect their phone. 

 
Attendance and Engagement 
The Ministry of Education has released the following guide to help support parents and caregivers to 
have their children attend school and develop habits of regular attendance. 
Student attendance: Guide for parents and caregivers – Ministry of Education 
 
 

 
Register here: https://forms.office.com/r/Um9d02RsMZ 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__govt.us3.list-2Dmanage.com_track_click-3Fu-3D2f59fcd18a691d315b5a045cb-26id-3D36b27e5a15-26e-3Dcc3b30eb53&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=2AHlItuLdGNbTVaTOGkgaP-gVfAP8KdMkyV6k-YZ-4O9fVZpj2oCDBBzqJLD-z2o&m=LT2sOpFiB087ghp4KIJy83JYjSReyHd8WfmHpAlbsxPneP02fPknGIc6GlTNc8He&s=OJEPcLQxjuHK4dk_UMq59dkgsJBSLAhJ30RJARqW55M&e=
https://forms.office.com/r/Um9d02RsMZ?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2leQrJvRnJfSRbuvZtR-yUvbavhgMKqDbnXNA9sBY220_WZZ0Vl9itPPU_aem_Jj-vheTqm2Ol56pdcRK6IA


IMPORTANT Uniform Information 

It is a Board of Trustees expectation that all students wear our new Te Paepae o Aotea school uniform 
correctly. Almost all our students now have the full correct uniform and are wearing it with pride at 
school and out in the community. We will continue to support students that need it into the new 
Te Paepae o Aotea uniform. Please get in touch with us urgently if you need our support.  
  
It is important to note that we will implement our new school wide uniform procedure from Day one 
of Term three. Just like our Cell Phone procedure, it has a tiered approach.  
  

Incorrect Uniform – Procedure 
1. Incorrect uniform – student has a note/email/contact from home – Uniform Pass given for 

the time. 
 

2. Incorrect uniform – no communication from home: 

Senior Students Junior Students 
Uniform checks completed across the whole 
school by SLT and WPL randomly throughout 
the term. 
 
Daily checks every lesson by Whānau Teacher 
and Classroom Teacher. 
 
WPL and WT to ensure they have the correct 
uniform. Kamar written – notify teachers. 
Uniform Plan given if needed. 
 
If we know they have the correct uniform  
Remove item or text sent home and caregiver 
brings the correct gear in. Student sits and 
waits in the office waiting room until the items 
have been dropped off. Cannot attend class in 
incorrect uniform. Kamar written. 
 
Refusal refer to WPL/SLT. Work through above 
process. 
 
Second offence as above and interval internal 
stand down. 
 
Third offence as above and full day internal 
stand down. 
 
Fourth offence Continual disobedience – 
external stand down. 
 

Uniform checks completed across the whole 
school by SLT and WPL randomly throughout 
the term. 
 
Daily checks every lesson by Whānau Teacher 
and Classroom Teacher. 
 
WPL and WT to ensure they have the correct 
uniform. Kamar written – notify teachers. 
Uniform Plan given if needed. 
 
If we know they have the correct uniform  
Remove item or text sent home and caregiver 
brings the correct gear in.  Student sits and 
waits in the Pastoral Hub for the correct items 
to be dropped off. MCE/WPL may take the 
student home/sent home to rectify in Block 
One. Cannot attend class in incorrect uniform. 
Kamar written. 
 
Refusal refer to WPL/SLT. Work through above 
process. 
 
Second offence as above and interval internal 
stand down. 
 
Third offence as above and full day internal 
stand down. 
 
Fourth offence Continual disobedience – 
external stand down. 

 
  



What do I need to do?  
Ensure your student has the correct new Te Paepae o Aotea uniform (see the list below) and is wearing 
this to school every day. 
 
Let us know NOW if you need support with purchasing the correct uniform items. 
   
If there is a time when your child is not able to wear their correct uniform, send a note to school or 
contact their Whānau Teacher via email. 
 

All school uniform items need to be purchased through 
 

 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 

 
 
 
   

School 
Skirt/Trouser 

FREE 

Hemming Service 
 
Our Textiles teacher, Mrs 
De’Ath, has volunteered to 
work alongside our 
students to get their new 
Te Paepae o Aotea school 
uniform skirts or trousers 
hemmed. She will teach 
students how to do this and 
ensure the job is completed 
to a high standard. 
 
This will be an incredible 
saving for our whānau. 
 
Mrs De’Ath is available to 
do this on a Monday and 
Wednesday lunchtime in 
TR6. This starts from 
Monday, 24 June.  

 

  

https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/


 

Kia Ora, 
 
Welcome back to term three. I hope you all made the most of 
the holidays and are ready to get back into it! This week for 
Spotlight On we have a piece about the nursing profession. Be 
sure to check this out if this might interest you. Today the juniors 
compete in Mathletics quiz. Good luck to them and bring your A 
game! 

For seniors, mock exams are just around the corner. It’s 
important to start thinking about these now. Make a revision 
schedule and figure out what kind of study benefits you. There 
are many different ways to prepare for exams including: past 
papers, cue cards, making notes, flowcharts or different 
diagrams. Do yourself a favour and get started now, rather than 
leaving it all till the last minute. 

Ngā mihi 
Kaia Silva 

Kia Ora, 
 
It’s great to see everyone back for the start of term 3. Year 13s, 
this is your last full term of school. Make the most of this time. 
This is a busy term for everyone. We have many of our sports 
teams off representing our school at school exchanges and 
tournaments. 
 
We have our music awards at the end of August, our school 
shavathon, senior practice exams and much more. There is lots 
going on and I encourage you all to get involved and make the 
most of all these opportunities available. 
 
Ngā mihi 
Emilia Scott 

Kia Ora, 

Welcome back hope you all had a great break and are ready to get back 
to learning. This term is very busy, especially for the senior school with 
practice exams coming up soon so make sure to get all your internals 
finished so you can focus on exam prep. Coming up in week 6 we have 
the awa Kapa Haka competition. I really look forward to seeing what each 
awa comes up with. Remember, the compulsory item is the haka E Kore. 
Practices start week 3 and judges will be confirmed by next week. 

The cultural committee will be organising some LRA for this term, with 
classics like Karaoke, and a few new ideas from the cultural team. 
Another big thing happening this term is the music awards. If you can 
sing, or play an instrument, give it a go because there are same amazing 
cash prizes up for grabs. Even if you’ve never done something like it 
before, I know we have some talented students at this school who are 
too shy to perform, so I encourage you to get out there and give it a go. 

 Remember make the most of any opportunities thrown your way 
because it may change your life.  

Ngā mihi 
Tamati Horo 

Kia Ora, 
We are now one week in and already a lot is about to kick off. Monday, 
we had town vs country hockey and basketball. Congratulations to 
country who comfortably took the win in both sports. Netball and rugby 
are still to come, offering town a chance to even it out. 

Wednesday was the Waiopehu exchange - well done to all the teams that 
took part and played for the badge, giving it their all until the final 
whistle. Netball A took the win, along with a comfortable win for our 
Senior A Girl's basketball, 53-19. 1st XI Girls Football suffered a 4-0 loss 
along with the Senior Boys Basketball team45-86, with it being 2-2 it was 
down to the rugby to bring it home. After a scoreless second half the 
damage was already done in the first as Waiopehu held on winning 32-7 
in a very physical game. We look forward to seeing our teams getting 
back out there as next week we head to Wanganui. 

All the best to our students representing Te Paepae o Aotea in squash in 
Wellington. We wish them good luck.. 

Ngā mihi 
Sha-meel Chengan 



  



 



 

Please click on the link below for ALL Badge information: 

AAA Year 7-8 Taupaenui badge information.pdf 

https://tepaepaeoaotea-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/kylie_surgenor_tepaepaeoaotea_school_nz/EZwuB4z0hUNOoRiNHb0z_-8B51dy4e5KgUzTqvtBDQ5LCg?e=EtrhAl


 

Kia ora whānau 

It’s been all go for the start of Term 3 with sports finishing up, codes coming into their second rounds 
for semi and final spots, sports exchanges and winter tournament week coming up. 
  

Waiopehu Exchange 
The Netball Senior A, Boys and Girls Senior A Basketball, 1st XV Rugby and the Girls 1st XI Football team 
travelled down to Levin to play our first away exchange.  An awesome exchange with everyone 
involved.  Thank you to our staff who attended the day, for making it a success, however our biggest 
thanks to our students who attended.  We were so proud of the way you represented our Kura.  You 
all looked sharp with your uniform, upheld our school values with pride and showed amazing 
sportsmanship and maturity.  
Matua Mahaki made a taonga for our annual exchange.  This was presented on the day which will see 
the winning school hold until the next year. 
  
Results: 
Basketball Senior Boys – lost 45-86 
Basketball Senior Girls – won 53-19 
Football 1st XI Girls – lost 0-4 
Netball Senior A – won 29-23 
Rugby 1st XV – lost 7-32 
  
MVP from our school – Peyton Nelson and Hauraki Erb. 
  

Whanganui Exchange 
Netball, Basketball, Mixed Hockey, Rugby 1st XV, Boys Volleyball, Golf, Football 1st XI will travel to 
Whanganui High school on Tuesday, 6 August.  We are looking forward to seeing our teams playing 
again. 
  

Manukorihi Exchange Year 7-8 
Our Year 7-8 teams will travel to Manukorihi Intermediate School in Waitara for their sports 
exchange.  Teams attending have been training during Taha Tinana on Monday Block 3. It is important 
those who are participating in teams ensure they bring the correct PE gear to change into to practice 
during Block 3 Monday. 
 
Netball, Basketball, 7’s Rugby, Football, Hockey, Table Tennis, Chess go Wednesday, 14 August.  
  

Town v Country 
Senior sports leaders have organised the annual Town v Country games.  On Monday, Mixed Hockey 
and Mixed Basketball were played.  Country proved to be too strong and won both Hockey and 
Basketball.  Today at lunchtime we will see Rugby 10’s and Netball.  Hopefully Town players can 
redeem themselves and have a couple of wins on the board. 
  

Sports News 



 

Squash Team 
Good luck to our Squash team who left for Squash Nationals in Wellington this week.  It will be a great 
experience for our students attending: Jacob Baylis, Felix Butler, Marshall Frearson, Ethan Hagley, 
Mcallum Kalin, Cameron Tong and Campbell Wills. Well done to this team’s players, staff and parents, 
who have worked extremely hard to get them there with fundraising efforts, trainings and all the little 
extras.   
  

Sports, Culture, Community, Academic photos 
These are set for Week 8, 11 -12 September.  All Te Paepae o Aotea sports teams, music groups, etc., 
will have their photos taken. 
  
A huge thank you to everyone who has helped with exchanges through parent support, driving, 
cooking, coaching and most importantly supporting our tamariki. 
 
 
 
 

2024 Up and Coming Sporting Events 
TSSSA Years 9-13 
TSSSA Gymnastics Thursday, 15 August 
TSSSA Hockey 5s Wednesday, 21 August 
TSSSA Rotational & Snag Golf Monday, 26 August 
TSSSA Ki o Rahi Friday, 20 September 
TSSSA Road Relay Monday, 23 September 
TSSSA Competitive Junior Volleyball Monday, 29 August 

Years 7-8 
Manukorihi Intermediate Sports 
Exchange 

Wednesday, 14 August 

Years 9-13 
Wanganui Sports Exchange Tuesday, 6 August 

 

  



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Click on the link below to register achievements now for 
Sports, Culture, Academic and Community. 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR 

https://forms.office.com/r/CzPCqiDPwR

